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This is early Friday morning, October 
27th, and I am writing these notes 
from my home here in Milton, Florida.

Since my last report I have 
enjoyed preaching meetings in PA, 
VA, NC, AL, TX, TN, AR, and FL, 
and for some reason the Lord has 
blessed every meeting beyond what 
I expected. Some people have made 
first time professions of faith, and 
two young men announced a call to 
preach. To God be the glory!

The Colonial Baptist Church of Charlottesville, VA, where 
Brother Ed Leake is the pastor, has their annual Jubilee the first week 
of October. In this year's meeting, I preached in all three services on 
Sunday, and Brother Jeremy Chisum and I both preached Monday 
through Wednesday night. Brother Leake said it was a good meeting 
and the church was helped, but from my perspective, I am the one 
that got help. I had free time during the day and used it to work on the 
book on the twenty-third Psalm I am writing, but the major blessing to 
me was an ICU plan birthed in my heart during the meeting.

At the expense of being very repetitious, I declare that this 
idea of keeping everything positive and claiming these are great 
days for the church is a farce. The Bible never encourages  one to 
stay positive in their speech, but it does encourage us to be honest, 
and the truth of the matter is that while some of our fundamental 
Baptist churches are growing in more ways than one (I am grateful 
to be a part of one of them), there are more churches closing their 
doors than new ones being started.

I have had several calls from older pastors trying to find some 
young man to come and prepare to pastor the church when he is 
gone. Other churches are closing their doors at an alarming rate. 
VBP has at least a dozen churches drop support for the Scripture 
printing every year because their attendance is going down, or they 
are shutting down altogether.

Now we can be like the proverbial ostrich and stick our head 
in the sand and pretend that the problem doesn't exist, but any 

honest, informed  person can easily see that over all, the Baptist 
church in America is like a person with a severe heart condition in 
the ICU on life support, and the devil would like to pull the plug.

Is there any hope? Yes, there is hope, but it is not in me. I don't 
have any preachers to send to take the struggling churches or to 
start new ones. Our hope must be in the Lord who said, 

"The harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; 
Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth 
labourers into his harvest" (Matt. 9:37 & 38).

The ICU plan is simply a recommendation that we put some 
sincerety back in our prayers. I have been in a lot of prayer 
meetings before the preaching services that used the first several 
minutes to tell our latest joke, or discuss everything from the scores 
of the most recent favorite sports event to the president's ideas on 
tax reform, then spend a very few minutes moving the lips, making 
noise and call it praying. 

T.S. Rendall said people quit praying when they took the "O" 
out of their prayers. There are over one-hundred prayers in the 
Bible that start with "O God," which denotes a sincerety, a crisis, an 
emergency, a burden: An attitude like you would find in an ICU of a 
local hospital if it was your closest family member or best friend just 
clinging to life by a thread.

Hopefully, many will see the need and begin an ICU in their 
church where nothing frivolous or disrepectful toward God will be 
allowed and many intercessiory prayers will be prayed to the Lord 
of the harvest.

For more very encouraging words on the ICU read Mrs. Pam 
Leake's article on page five.

The Zimbabwe project is moving right along. Read more about 
it in Bro. Al Berg's notes on the next page.

I have enjoyed the last four days of working from my own 
office, but I will leave tomorrow for Tallassee, Alabama to preach 
a four day meeting for Pastor Jim Voss and the Calvary Baptist 
Church.  

Please continue to pray for us,
Jim Fellure
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Jim & Mary Fellure

Editor’s Notes

Paper for the Zimbabwe Project
Print shop employee Jacob Fellure, Pastor Tim Fellure, Evangelist Randy Bane and Pastor Lee 
Cadenhead are pictured in front of the eighteen wheeler load of paper that was delivered to the 
VBP print shop on Tuesday, September 24.

Total weight= 43,388 pounds: Total cost= $34,308.46
Number of rolls=31: Average cost per roll= $1,106.72
Expected yield=Approximately 400,000 John/Romans.

Through the very generous offerings of the friends of VBP, the paper is paid for, and we are 
within approximately 20% of enough funds to complete the entire project.



Dear Friends and Supporters,
Since out last Newsletter we have 
been working hard finishing up the 
Cebuano Bibles for the Island of 
Cebu in the Philippines. We ended up 
with just under 10,000 whole Bibles, 
and they are ready to ship. A special 
thanks to all that helped put them 
together; it is a rather lengthy process 
made a little easier with some extra 
hands. Please pray now that as they 
make their journey across the ocean, 

that they will arrive safely, and be distributed to those that need 
them most.

In the mean time, paper has already been delivered for the 
Zimbabwe project, and we have at least two groups offering to help 
with the collating and binding. One group, Walnut Avenue Baptist 
Church right here in nearby Pensacola, has been putting John/
Romans together for years, but have been driving up to Bearing 
Precious Seed in Milford, Ohio to get the signatures. We were 
recently able to help them get over 80,000 John/Romans to the 
mission field. Now they would like to help us with the Shona project. 
Seedline International, headed up by Keith Davidson, located in 
Brazil, Indiana will also be helping with their many volunteers. With 
God’s help, we may finish this project in record time. I have already 
started printing the covers, and will start printing the text soon. 
These John/Romans are just one part of a planned trip next year 
to help local Baptist pastors. Bro. Lee Cadenhead has been there 
before and was burdened with the need for scriptures in these local 
churches. So on this trip he determined to get them some help in 
that area, and we agreed to take on the project. A few others have 
also donated discipleship and Bible study materials to help better 
equip these national pastors be able to better feed their flocks.

November is Thanksgiving month in the USA, and I always 
look forward to it. One of our family traditions has been to listen 
to the pilgrim’s story as told by Aunt Caroline from the Children’s 
Bible Club right here in Milton, Florida. She is one of the best 
story tellers I know, and even though I get a few senior discounts 
now, I enjoy listening to her stories. They remind me of how truly 
unique and blessed our nation was in its founding. Much of that 
foundation is eroded now, but there are still so many things that 
we have as a result of that founding that no other country has. It 
may be difficult to say God bless America in her present condition, 
but revivals have swept over this land in the past, and God can do 
it again. I am reminded that revivals do not come when things are 
good, but when they are bad. I do not profess to know the future 
for our country, but there is always hope for revival as long as 
God is still alive, and I know that He will take care of His children 
either way.

In regard to prayer requests, they do not change much. There 
are several peices of equipment that I would like to see updated. 
I seem to always be praying for the one I am working on at the 
time. The main reason for updating is to increase efficiency, and 
thus reduce costs overall. Sometimes along with machine updates, 
there is required a brain update. The Lord has taught me many 
things over the years, but I am constantly aware of how much I still 
do not know. So if the Lord does give us some new equipment, it is 
always nice to be able to run it.

May you find it in your hearts to give special thanks this 
Thanksgiving season, and worship the one who came from Heaven 
to become a man and suffer for our sins, that we may be able to 
spend eternity with Him. 

God bless, 
Bro. Albert Berg

Print Shop News

Al & Heidi Berg

Those who support Victory Baptist Press 
prayerfully and financially are helping 

send the Gospel of Jesus Christ, 
in its purest form, around the world.
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Tony & Dee Smith
4000 Avalon Blvd,
Milton, FL 32582
903.931.3069
Email: smithkjv@gmail.com

Brother Tony pastored for 24 years and 
taught at three Bible colleges. During the summer they traveled to 
recruit young men and ladies for college. Now they are traveling full 
time for VBP as field representatives, 

Evangelist Jason and Jody Kendrick
4000 Avalon Blvd
Milton, FL 32582
850.261.5260
Email: jason.kendrick6@gmail.com
Web: http://jasonkendrickfamily.com/
 
Evangelist Jason Kendrick and his wife 

Jody have been traveling in evangelism for more than twenty years. 
They now also represent VBP as they travel throughout the US hold-
ing revival meetings.
 The Kendrick Family sings gospel music and has four gospel 
music CDs available in the VBP Bookstore.

Bill and Vicki Richburg
P.O. Box 508
Six Mile, SC 29682
864.506.2380
billrichburg@victorybaptistpress.com

 The Richburgs left a full-time ministry in 
South Carolina and became field repre-

sentatives for Victory Baptist Press in 1999. Brother Richburg now 
serves as our general field director.
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VBP Field Reps

Shawn and Emma Dunn 
6 Hollowtree Court 
Hamilton, OH 45013 
765.580.2196 
preacherswdunn@gmail.com 

The Dunns left a full time pastorate in 
Indiana to become VBP field reps in 
September of 2010. 

MEMORIALS
Each contributor listed below, through their 
individual contribution, has helped provide 368 Bibles 

for the mission field.

FROM IN MEMORY OF

Bible Baptist Church of Plymouth, IN .............David D. McMallum

Jim and Nancy Bradley .........................................Jack Teegarden

....................................................................................Bill Robbins

Hope Whitson .............................................................Bill Robbins

Fellowship Baptist Church of Trafalgar, IN ...............Mary Duncan

............................................................................Lore Picklesimer

Sarah Russo ................................................Christine Krzeminski

Frances Nawlin & Cindy Weeks .........................Clarice Thornton

Ridge Road Baptist Church of Brewton, AL ............. Steve Lamkin

Anonymous ................................................................ Larry Hughs

Peggy Feldman ......................................................... Larry Hughs

Arthur Boyd ................................................................ Larry Hughs

Debbie Porter ...................................................Marvin Thompson

................................................................................Paul Campbell

King James Bible Baptist Church of Moncks Corner, SC ................ 

......................................................................Arthur Eric Driggers

FROM IN RECOGNITION OF

Sarah Russo ................................... Jennifer and Keith Giordano

.............................................................................Nancy O'Connor



Mrs. Pam Leake

Benefits & Blessings

Display a memorial and recognition card rack in your church.
 Simply send, call, or e-mail your request for a fully-stocked rack to the following:

      Pastor Lee Cadenhead 
      Ridge Road Baptist Church 
      3600 Ridge Road 
      Brewton, AL 36426

      Office: 251.867.6983— Pastor: 251.867.9253 
      E-mail: pastor@ridgeroadbaptist.org

 There is no cost involved in acquiring or maintaining the rack. Any time you need 
additional cards, simply contact Crystal Holliday  with Victory Baptist Press (her 
contact information is provided on the back of each rack). We look forward to 
hearing from you.

Prayer rooms are being 
designated Intensive 

Care Units for praying.

He’s a long-time dear friend of my 
husband, a pastor who has given his 
life to serve the Chief Shepherd as an 
under-shepherd of a church not too 
far away. Last week, in the morning 
meeting of our church’s Jubilee, 
he slowly mounted the platform to 
preach, supporting himself with a 

cane, due to persistent problems with leg pain. For most of his 
life he has served in ministry, but time has taken its toll on his 
body. Still, with fervency and power, he brought forth the truths of 
God’s Word and challenged and encouraged those in attendance. 
Following him, another pastor friend was called to preach. He, 
too, needed assistance to step up to the pulpit, but there was no 
weakness in his declaration of the Word of God. It was obvious that 
his physical body was displaying the results of time and wear, but 
the “want to” was still there! 

Nearly every week it seems we hear of older men of God, 
some who have been in the pastorate for most of their lives, that 
are resigning, maybe willingly or maybe not, but out of physical 
necessity. The news also filters in of thousands of churches 
closing their doors each year, for many different reasons I’m sure. 
But, no doubt, in many cases they are closing because of retiring 
pastors and a lack of young men to take their places and carry on 
the work of those churches.  I’m certainly not the one to suggest 
the reasons for a dearth of young men surrendering to the call of 

the preaching ministry, but it remains a troubling issue. Who will 
be the pastors for our young children and grandchildren in the 
years ahead?

For this cause my husband, at the suggestion of his friend, 
Bro. Jim Fellure, has instituted the “ICU” for prayer in our church. 
Our prayer rooms for men, women, and teens on Sunday evenings 
before the service are being designated intensive care units 
for praying “therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send 
forth labourers into his harvest” (Matt. 9:38).  This is not to the 
exclusion of any other prayer requests, but rather to persistently 
and regularly bring this need before the Lord of the harvest. 
Certainly He told us that we have not because we ask not, so our 
intention is to bombard the throne of heaven with the request that 
He would call young men (and that they would answer) into the 
preaching ministry, and, specifically, as pastors to step in and fill 
those emptying pulpits!

Oh, by the way… during one evening service of our Jubilee, as 
each of the two preachers stood to preach, I happened to glance 
across the auditorium to observe a young man, ten years old, 
leaning forward in his seat, intent on every word that was being 
said and oblivious to what was going on around him. That young 
man has publicly announced that he senses the Lord calling him 
to preach. He has been “preaching” in his home to his family on 
Thursday nights and recently in one of our nursing home ministries. 
I believe the Lord is indeed answering our petitions, and I’m excited 
to see what comes to pass in this young man’s life in the years 
ahead!

Note: Pam is the wife of Ed Leake, pastor of Colonial Baptist 
Church and director of Colonial Press of Charlottesville, Virginia.
Email her at: pamleake@colonialbc.org
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The Little Baptist
by J.M. Martin
145 pages
$9.95

The Little Baptist was written so that a child or 
an adult may read it with equal enjoyment and 
learning. This is a story of ten-year-old Mellie, 
who, through her study of the Bible given to 
her as a gift by her older brother, came to 

understand the Bible way of salvation and baptism by immersion. 
Though raised as a Presbyterian, Mellie became a little Baptist.

Biblical View of Catholicism
by Hazel Macek
124 pages
$9.95

This book has been written especially to be 
a resource guide for all those who need to 
be equipped with an accurate, clear, current, 
concise coverage of Catholic Doctrine; while 
supplying them with ample Biblical verses 

which counter each unscriptural teaching, either for their own 
personal benefit, or for evangelistic purposes.

The Octopus of Humanism 
by Jeff Farnham
138 pages
$9.95

As Satan first seduced man from obedience to 
God with the empty offer of an opportunity to 
“be as gods” (Gen. 3:5), so he has convinced 
modern man that virtual godhead is possible 
through human achievements. The author 

shows the vanity of such thinking and gives insight into the ways that 
humanism has infiltrated all areas of life today, including many churches.

World Catastrophe
by Rhodalee Hailey and Ronald A. Ralph
138 pages
$10.95

We have a backdrop of signals from 
the beginning of world history, down to 
the present day, to warn us of the dire 
consequences which come to peoples 
and nations that forget God and scorn His 

commandments. God’s Word has gone out concerning our godless 
generation. Civilization is headed for a coup d’etat with destiny! The 
conflagration is at hand, even at the doors!

Repentance
by John Thornton
157 pages
$11.95

This book has the message the church of 
today has great need of. Though writ-
ten as a challenge to the unconverted, 
the doctrine of repentance is presented 
so scripturally and forcefully that honest 

people who read this book will all agree with Christ who said, “I 
tell you, Nay: but, except ye repent, ye shall all likewise perish.”

The Religion Racket
by Norman H. Wells
181 pages
$11.95

The hypocrisy of modern day religion is 
brought into glaring light when we com-
pare what we are with what we profess to 
believe. Repentance and faith produce a 
reality in our religion that makes pretense 

unnecessary. It is all summed up in one sublime statement that 
Jesus made: “Repent ye, and believe the gospel” (Mark 1:15).

The Church That Jesus Promised 
to Build versus Old-Landmarkism
by Jim Fellure
111 pages
$7.99

Who makes up the body of Christ? Is 
water baptism essential for being a part 
of the church? Are Baptists the only ones 
authorized to preach the gospel? How 

important is the local church? These and many more questions 
find very clear and Scriptural answers in this book.

The Two Babylons
by Alexander Hislop
330 pages
$12.95

Where did the practices and beliefs of 
Roman Catholicism come from? In this 
scholarly classic, first published over eight 
years ago, Alexander Hislop reveals that 
many Roman Catholic teachings did not 

originate with Christ or the Bible but were adopted from ancient 
pagan Babylonian religion and given Christian names.
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Victory Baptist 
Press Bookstore  
is a ministry of 
Victory Baptist Press. 
Any profit made from  
the sale of our  
conservatively priced 
books goes toward  
the printing of more 
Bibles and Scripture 
portions. This is just  
one more way we get 
the Word of God to  
a lost world.


Victory Baptist Press Bookstore

Item Description                                                                      Qty      Price each       Subtotal

Shipping & Handling Charges:
Up to $25.00 add $5.00

All orders of $25.00 or more will get free shipping 
regardless of the size of the order.

Make checks payable to
Victory Baptist Press Bookstore
Send orders to
Victory Baptist Press Bookstore
P.O. Box 766
Milton, FL 32572
Inquiries:
E-mail: books@victorybaptistpress.com

Ship to
Name _____________________________________

Street _____________________________________

City _____________________ ST ____ Zip _______

E-mail ____________________________________

Order total:               
Shipping:

Total:

For your convenience you may also place your order online at
www.victorybaptistpress.com

Prophecy Study Guide
by Dr. Roy Rigdon

Chapter titles:
•What Is Bible Prophecy?  
•Three Views in the Interpretation of Prophecy 
•Interpreting Prophecy 
•The Jews  
•The Gentiles  
•The Church 
•The Seventieth Week of Daniel  
•The Kingdom  

129, 8 1/2” X 11” pages. Spiral-bound.
$18.00   

Teacher’s Edition:  Comes with a CD with the lessons in a PDF format and permission to 
copy the lessons for handouts to students.
$28.00



Tim Fellure

The Pastor's Page The Settled Soul
Psalm 119:89–96

David was an emotional man. At 
times he was on a mountain praising 
God, while at other times he was in 
the valley crying out for help. David 
did not live in victory—he had good 
days and bad days. If you will read 
Psalm 119 and pause between each 
section, you will see that David’s 
emotions are in play in this chapter.
There are some stanzas of victory, 

while there are other stanzas of despair. If you back up a few 
stanzas you will find that David has mostly been under a cloud: 
the mood of the previous stanzas has been dark and cloudy. 
Oh, there have been a few glimmers of sunshine and hope, 
but for the most part the scene has been stormy. But when you 
come to these verses, David is writing with sunshine in his soul. 
He has found strength and stability that has driven the dark 
clouds of doubt away. Notice four discoveries that strengthened 
his soul. 

Thy Precepts Are Permanent!
“For ever, O Lord, thy word is settled in heaven.” This is the 

first discovery that you must make if you would have peace in 
the midst of your storms though the world may rock and reel, the 
Word of God is firm. God’s Word is not fickle or uncertain; it is 
settled, determined, fixed, sure, and immovable. David is declaring 
once and for all that God’s Word is the anchor of his soul and that 
nothing can move it. Spurgeon wrote: “After tossing about on a 
sea of trouble the Psalmist here leaps to shore and stands upon 
a rock.” 

The Duration—“For ever, O Lord,...” That is, it is permanent, 
durable, lasting, abiding, unchanging, enduring, indestructible, 
continual, unalterable, steadfast, established, and forever.

The Domain—“... thy word is settled in heaven.” There were 
times when the Word was not as settled in his soul, but it was 
settled in glory, far beyond the reach of men where none can ever 
destroy or dilute it. The most foolish of all men are those who 
make vain attempts at unsettling God’s Word. It was said that 
Diocletian, the Roman emperor, harnessed the resources of the 
Roman empire to stamp out the Bible, but he might as well have 
tried to stop the wind from blowing. Voltaire held up a copy of the 
Bible and said, “In fifty years I’ll have this book in the morgue.” 
Yet in fifty years Voltaire was in the morgue and the Geneva Bible 
Society owned his house and used it to store Bibles. God’s Word 
is settled in heaven, and it cannot be reversed, called back or 
overruled.

Thy Faithfulness Is Forever! 
“Thy faithfulness is unto all generations.” God’s Word is 

unchanging because God is unchanging. God is not affected by 
the ages: He is not only faithful to one man throughout his lifetime, 
but to all generations. “The promises are ancient things, yet they 
are not worn out by centuries of use, for the divine faithfulness 
endureth forever” (Spurgeon).

It is a blessing that we can look back and remember that our 
fathers knew the faithfulness of God. We recall their testimonies 
of how God faithfully kept, provided for, and protected them. It is 
a bigger blessing to know that God has not stopped being faithful 
in our day; to know that God is as faithful to us as He was in days 
of old. But the biggest blessing is to know that when our days are 
spent and our children must carry on without us, God will still be 
faithful. His faithfulness will not expire with us; He will be as faithful 
to the future generation of those who love Him as He was to us and 
those before us.

Thy Creation Is Constant!
“Thou hast established the earth, and it abideth.” The laws of 

light and electricity, of heat and sound, of magnetism and gravity, of 
chemistry and physics, are all established and constant. David has 
looked around at the creation of God and noticed that everything 
is working just as God planned. The stars are in their path, the 
sun and moon orbit as they are directed, the seasons are always 
on time, the laws of physics have not been altered. God is still in 
control of the universe He created.

Thy Servant Is Settled!
“Unless the law had been my delights, I should then have 

perished in mine affliction.” “I will never forget thy precepts.” Once 
David has these truths established in his heart, he could then say 
that he was at peace in his soul. You can have stability and strength 
and surety in your heart when you realize what David has just 
determined. In the last stanza, David had said that he was almost 
consumed, but now he is shouting the victory. His victory came 
through the Word of God. He would not have made it without the 
Word of God. Furthermore, it was not his knowledge of the Word 
that carried him—it was his love for the Word. “Unless thy law had 
been my delights.” Four times in Psalm 119 David says the Word 
of God is his delight. The word, delights is plural to emphasize the 
intensity of his love. It will be your delight in God’s Book that will pull 
you through the moments of terrible affliction.

“But thy commandment is exceeding broad.” God’s Word 
is broad. It covers it all. There is nothing—no circumstance, no 
problem, no situation, no heartache, no emergency, no individual, 
no attitude, no threat, no danger—that is not covered by the Word 
of God.
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